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MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday, 6TH February 2007 
MOTION  NO. 4
MOTION : Councillor M. Ardagh

"That the Manager consider the feasibility of acquiring the Builders Yard at the rear of Muckross Grove by C.P.O. and that he give a report on the matter."

REPORT:

This site was the subject of  a full report  from the Planning Department to the Area Committee in December 2006. The report concluded : 

“Following a review of the entire file, having regard to the history of this site and the lack of hard evidence that a material change of use of the lands has taken place, it appears that no further enforcement action is open to the Planning Authority in relation to this matter at this time.” 
Given the above it is difficult to identify grounds on which a CPO could be justified in respect of the site. It should also be noted that the financial value on the site is likely to be significant and could limit options for local authority use(s).

However, contact will be made with the site owners to discuss their future plans for the site. 
